

NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

Prince Charles Building, 120 Torbay Road P.O. Box 21040 St, John's, Newfoundland and Labrador Canada A1A 5B2 Andy Wells Chairperson & Chief Executive Officer

Tel. No: (709) 726-1133 Fax. No: (709) 726-9604 Email: awells@pub.nl.ca

E-mail: plwilson@mhi.ca

Manitoba Hydro International Ltd. 211 Commerce Drive Winnipeg, MB R3P 1A3

Attention: Mr. Paul Wilson

Managing Director, Subsidiary Operations

Dear Sir:

RE: Professional Services to Review and Report on Two Generation Expansion Alternatives – Island of Newfoundland Interconnected Electrical System

The Board provides this letter in response to Manitoba Hydro International Ltd's (MHI) letter of April 4, 2012, advising that it has been approached by the Government of Newfoundland and Labrador to potentially provide consulting services regarding the proposed generation projects in Newfoundland and Labrador, on a go forward basis.

The Board agrees that a contractual engagement with a third party on a related study may be construed as a conflict of interest with the Board.

In relation to MHI's request for permission to enter into an agreement with the Government of Newfoundland and Labrador or other third parties to carry on with the related study, the Board consents to MHI entering into such an agreement with the Government of Newfoundland and Labrador. As a condition of this consent the Board expects MHI to observe its ongoing professional and ethical obligations to the Board with respect to the related work that was done for the Board.

The Board clarifies that, with this request, the Board considers its engagement with MHI to be concluded.

Sincerely,

Andy Wells

Chairperson & Chief Executive Officer